
 
 

Motor Carrier Safety Advisory Committee (MCSAC) 
Task Statement 23-2: FMCSA Strategic Plan Development  

 
I. Task Title  
Provide recommendations to FMCSA regarding the development of its 2024 – 2027 
strategic plan.  
 
II. Background 
FMCSA’s new strategic plan will align with the Department of Transportation’s (DOT) 
Strategic Plan in accordance with Government Performance and Results Act 
Modernization Act (GPRAMA, Pub. L. 111-352) requirements and with DOT’s strategic  
safety goals. MCSAC has provided  assistance on FMCSA’s past strategic plans. For this 
new plan, we ask that you consider past achievements and help us chart a course for 
maximum impact on safety improvements.  
 
III. Task 
FMCSA requests that MCSAC review our proposed goals for the new strategic plan, 
identifying areas that need refinement, realignment, or refocus in view of current and 
future safety goals. Specifically, we ask MCSAC to identify which programs and safety 
initiatives should be our focus over the next 4 years. We ask that MCSAC provide data, 
where available, and consider information identified by public commenters during the 
meeting. 
 
IV. Estimated Time to Complete Task 
MCSAC should develop its recommendations to the Agency on Task 23-2 at its June 
2023 meeting and submit a letter report to the Administrator by July 31, 2023.  
 
V.  FMCSA Technical Representative  
Kimberly Lambert, Chief, Strategic Planning and Program Evaluation Division, 
kimberly.lambert@dot.gov  

 
 

 


